
 

Effects On Departmental Budgets For Last Three Years 

ISSUE 

Update on Department responses to Legislative Fiscal Bureau (LFB) request for information 
regarding the effects of the various General Fund budget adjustments experienced from FY 
1991 to FY 1993. 

AFFECTED AGENCIES 

Update on Department responses to Legislative Fiscal Bureau (LFB) request for information 
regarding the effects of the various General Fund budget adjustments experienced from FY 
1991 to FY 1993. 

BACKGROUND 

Many State agencies and programs funded by the General Fund have been reduced, 
eliminated, or altered substantially to meet the State's budgetary constraints.  These funding 
reductions began with the Governor's Budget Austerity Plan of July 1990 (FY 1991), and 
continued through the FY 1993 across-the-board cuts and other reductions of the Second 
Extraordinary Session of the 1992 Legislature.  Other reductions include:  FY 1991 
deappropriations in HF 173 and SF 532, FY 1992 across-the-board cuts of 3.25%, 0.62%, 
and 2.6 million, deappropriations in SF 2116 and SF 2367, and Reduction In Force savings.  
The LFB asked all State agencies to describe the cumulative effects of these reductions on 
the programs under their purview.  A sample copy of a request letter is attached  (Attachment 
1). 

The majority of the Departments responded in detail (copies of the detailed Department 
responses are available from the LFB).  Responses have not been received from the 
Department of Education, the University of Iowa, the Department of Agriculture, the 
Department of Inspections and Appeals, and the Campaign Finance Disclosure Commission.  
The Department of Human Services (DHS) did respond, but the summary of that response is 
not included in Attachment 2 due to followup by LFB staff.  The DHS response summary will 
be made available at the meeting on Monday, September 21, 1992.  

After the responses were received, the LFB staff summarized and entered the information 
into the standard format document attached  (Attachment 2). 
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ISSUE REVIEW 2 September 21, 1992 

Department responses indicate that a large part of the impact of the funding reductions fell on 
contract and non-contract employees who lost their jobs, and non-contract employees who did not 
receive merit increases for a year or more.  Additionally, reduced aid to local governments and 
citizens, travel reductions, reductions in grants, shifting funding to other State and federal funds, 
and deferred maintenance are listed by the majority of Departments as casualties of the reduction 
in General Fund growth and expenditure.  A few agencies mentioned that budget constraints forced 
the return of federal dollars due to the lack of matching State funds.    
 
STAFF CONTACT:  Jeff Robinson  (Ext. 16767) 
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